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UPDATED 
DIRECTORY! 
For links to the report 
and information on how 
to update the Pride 
report mailing list- 
Page 4 

FALL INTO 
SERVICE 
We are one week away 
from our state-wide 
Week of Service! 
Page 5 OFFICERS/CONTACT  SAVE THE DATE 

District Governor | PDG Debbie Luttrell 
ohiolions@gmail.com 

1st VDG | PDG Mike Kerek 
mjkerek@msn.com 

2nd VDG | Lion Ben Dawson 
liondawson38@gmail.com 

IPDG | IPDG Joe Jackson 
shoelessjj71@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer | Lion Loretta 
Sweeney  
lorettasweeney@ameritech.net 

Cabinet Secretary | PDG Jeff Sweeney 
sweeney.17@osu.edu 

Send newsletter articles to: 
districtOH5news@gmail.com 
due by the 27th of the month

Fall Into Service 
October 9-15 

Super Braxton 5k 
Reynoldsburg High School 

November 5, 2023 

District 13-OH5 Convention 
Doubletree Worthington 

March 10-11, 2023 

Learn to Roar 
TBD 

June 10, 2023 

RUNS/WALKS 
GALORE! 
Super Braxton, Pilot 
Dogs 5k, and Columbus 
Vision Walk! Pages 3-4 

AND MORE… 
“Together we can” with 
DG Debbie- p.2 

Paws in the Park 
fundraiser photo- p.6 

New Albany fundraiser- 
p.7 

mailto:ohiolions@gmail.com
mailto:mjkerek@msn.com
mailto:liondawson38@gmail.com
mailto:shoelessjj71@gmail.com
mailto:lorettasweeney@ameritech.net
mailto:sweeney.17@osu.edu
mailto:districtOH5news@gmail.com?subject=Article%20for%20newsletter
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TOGETHER WE CAN 
Every month the plan is to talk about one of the district’s goals, this month – Service! 

SERVICE – Goal #2 

My Service goal is to have 100% reporting by clubs.  Why??  Why should anyone care what my club is 
doing?  In fact, it’s no one’s business.  Right??   

Not exactly, you should be proud of what your club is accomplishing, you should be shouting from the 
rooftops and congratulating each other on your commitment to serving others.  You should also be 
checking out other club’s service projects via MyLion.  Imagine the number of new project ideas you might 
get. 

There is also another reason to report your service hours…Lions Clubs International works with other for-
profit organizations throughout the year to get monetary support.  That’s where our service grants come 
from, the more support the number and amount of grants go up.  How does LCI use your service hour 
numbers?  When they go out and talk to those organizations, they tell them, we served 3 million people 
last year.  That organization will respond, prove it.  By taking the data that you supply via MyLion, they 
can compile the number of people served and types of projects to show that we did serve that many 
people.   

So reporting your projects helps your club and your district get needed funds to help even more people in 
OH5. 

If you ever need help in using MyLion, please do not hesitate to reach out for assistance.  Our District 
Administrator, 1VG Mike Kerek is there to help, along with GST Chair Jane Jarrow and 2VG Ben Dawson. 

Week of Service:  October 9 – 16, 2022. 

Together We Can!!   Together We Will!! 

DG Debbie 



DG DEBBIE LUTTRELL  |  OCT. 2022  |  LY 22-23 PAGE 3 

Join your VisionWalk 
community! 

Together, we step closer 
To fighting blindness. 

October 15, 2022 • Creekside Plaza • Gahanna 
9:00 a.m. Registration • 10:30 a.m. Walk Begins 
VisionWalk is a signature fundraising event of the Foundation Fighting Blindness, a 
501(c)(3) tax-exempt organization 

For more information, see flyer on page 8 

ΕΨΕ & LIONS 
FUN RUN 

5K Benefitting Pilot Dogs, Inc. 
Sunday, October 23rd at 10 am 
Location: RPAC Tennis Courts 

Registration & T-Shirt: $20 
Registration: $10 

T-Shirt: $15
T-Shirt orders due October 6th

Registration closes on October 16th 
See page 9 for more details! 

Click here for the sign up page 
on Google docs 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1DeFrgPKWPfPOH0o_VizlU-51RI2EL1e-AZTF58iuua4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1DeFrgPKWPfPOH0o_VizlU-51RI2EL1e-AZTF58iuua4/edit?usp=sharing
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SUPER BRAXTON PEDIATRIC CANCER 5K RUN/WALK

 

This is a District event- please consider taking part, or sponsoring a walker or runner!  

Link to register or donate: https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/Reynoldsburg/SuperBraxtonPediatricCancer5K 

Information flyer, sponsor form, and sign up form on pages 10-12 

 

DISTRICT DIRECTORY  
&  

Pride Report mailing list 
The OH5 directory for 2022-2023 is now available!  

Check out this page for OH5 information,  
and this page to reach the pdf directly. 

 
If you know of OH5 Lions who are not  

receiving the Pride Report, please email  
districtOH5news@gmail.com. 

https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/Reynoldsburg/SuperBraxtonPediatricCancer5K
http://e-district.org/userfiles/1080/file/Resources/Directory/2022-2023%20District%20OH5%20Directory.pdf
mailto:districtOH5news@gmail.com
https://www.e-district.org/sites/district13oh5/page-12.php
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Fall into Service! 
As a Lion, As Part of a Club, as Part of Our District 

 

We are just a week away from this year’s statewide Week of Service (October 9-16).  We hope that every club will find 
a way to participate in some service project during this time.  Many clubs have already made plans for service. If your 
club hasn’t been able to line something up, consider contacting another club in your Zone to see if they have 
something planned – and ask if you can help!  Check out the invitation on page 13, to join Lions from all over the 
District to help out on that Saturday, October 15, spreading mulch in the sensory garden at the Ohio State School for 
the Blind. 

 

Meantime, don’t forget to tell others what service you are involved with.  Lions have traditionally been “the best kept 
secret around.”  WE know that we are serving in all sorts of important ways, but we often forget to share that with the 
community.  Keep looking for ways to let your neighbors know that the Lions do good things – and their participation 
with us is welcomed.  (And don’t forget to report service by club members to LCI through My Lion!) 

 

 
Lion Jane Jarrow 
OH5 – GST 
lionjjarrow@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:lionjjarrow@gmail.com
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NOW ON FACEBOOK! 
MD13 received Marketing and Communications funding from LCI to create social-media-length 
videos to promote our Association! These fun new videos will be released near the 1st of each 
month- first to the State FB page, and then reposted to the District FB pages. We would love for 
individual Lions to SHARE these videos to their own pages. People don’t watch what a big 
organization posts, but they DO watch what a friend posts! Why not share the Association YOU take 
Pride in? 

SEPTEMBER’S VIDEO: CHILDHOOD CANCER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE CANAL 

WINCHESTER LIONS 

CLUB: 

Paws in the Park: Photobooth 
Edition! 

 

A pet photo booth was 
set up at our local 

farmers’ market for three 
weeks, in addition to a 
raffle. All funds raised 

are going to Pilot Dogs! 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1966935036921633/permalink/3328456207436169/
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Venmo: Maggie-Dunn-9Cash/check/questions: 
Sarah Burens, Burens.3@osu.edu

FUN
RUN

5K Benefitting 
Pilot Dogs, Inc. 

Sunday, October 23rd at 10 am 
Location: RPAC Tennis Courts 



Registration & T-Shirt: $20 

Registration: $10 
T-Shirt: $15 



T-Shirt orders due October 6th

Registration closes on October 16th 

OCT
23

OCT
23

Raffle tickets: 
$3 for 1, $5 for 3

T-Shirt design:





 

 

 

 

 

 

July 18, 2022 

 
Super Braxton 5K 
C/O The Reynoldsburg Lions Club 
PO Box 575 
Reynoldsburg, Ohio 43068 
 
 

Dear (Manager/Owner Name), 

Our annual Super Braxton 5K for Pediatric Cancer is coming up on Saturday, November 5, 2022 at the 
Reynoldsburg High School Summit Campus.  Last year we raised $7,444.00, in net proceeds, thanks to the 
kindness and generosity of our sponsors and participants who donated funds and/or registered to run/walk in 
the race.  The amount raised was then split between Nationwide Children’s Hospital and Dayton Children’s 
Hospital Oncology Departments. 

The Reynoldsburg Lions Club is a non-profit organization and we are seeking your help.  Would you please 
consider partnering with us by being a sponsor to help us keep costs low so more of the funds raised can go 
directly to pediatric cancer research? 

If you are able to sponsor this event, please fill out the enclosed Sponsorship form and return it to the 
Reynoldsburg Lions Club in the self-addressed stamped envelope. 

Also enclosed is a Super Braxton 5K flyer we would love for you to display in your business, if at all possible, to 
help advertise this wonderful event.   

If you have any question and/or concerns you can call Co-Chairs Debbie Bolyard at 614-202-8907 or Mike 
Kerek at 740-412-4692. 

Thank you for your consideration, and please don’t hesitate to contact us with any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lion Debbie Bolyard 

Super Braxton 5K Co-Chair   

 

Super Braxton 
Pediatric Cancer 5K Run/Walk 

 





An Invitation to Serve  
 
 
During the state-wide Week of Service (October 9-16) we know that 
many clubs are planning active service projects.  IN ADDITION to your 

participation in your club’s activities, you are hereby invited to participate with Lions 
from throughout OH5 on a District-wide service initiative. 
 

October 15, 2022 
9:00 AM – (probably) Noon* 

Ohio State School for the Blind (OSSB) 
5220 N. High Street, Columbus, OH 43214 

* it depends on how much help we get! 
 

Help Us Prepare the OSSB Sensory Garden for the coming Winter 
(and for rebirth in the Spring!) 

 
A sensory garden offers blind visitors a delightful outdoor experience during the 
growing season. The sounds and smells of nature can be enjoyed among plants 
specially selected for their unique textures and fragrances.  The OSSB Sensory 
Garden has long been supported by the hands-on work of Lions from throughout our 
District. It is one of the many ways we fulfill our commitment as Knights of the Blind, by 
providing this unique experience for the students at OSSB. 
 
The garden needs our help!   
On that morning (Saturday, October 15) volunteers are 
needed to help spread a whole lot of mulch over a whole lot 
of ground!!!  If you have your own garden gloves, or a 
shovel, bring ‘em along!!! 
 
 
Come with a group of Lions from your club 
OR 
Come alone and be part of a group of Lions from throughout our District! 
 
If you can join us on October 15, please contact Lion Jane Jarrow, 
JaneJarrow@aol.com, 614-571-5681 (V/T) so that we can estimate the size of the 
workforce that morning.  We’ll provide the water and some energy snacks!!! 
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